Draft Email Action # 2 on the Private Sector and the Green Climate Fund

Dear Members of the Transitional Committee,

It is alarming that the role of the private sector and private finance is being heavily emphasized in discussions on the design and operations of the Green Climate Fund. 

For the Green Climate Fund to truly serve its purpose in accordance with the principles of historical responsibility, equity and justice, we believe that --
· The core contributions to the GCF should be predictable, additional and public.  Private donations are welcome but private funds that expect a return on investments are contrary to the principles and purposes of climate finance.
· The GCF should not use speculative and other instruments to raise capital on financial markets. The parceling of bonds into derivatives, and investments in carbon markets, are excessively risky from a financial and environmental perspective. The current volatility of the world’s stock exchanges provides a clear reminder that such tools are hardly the basis for the kind of stable, sustainable approach to financing that the GCF requires if it is to meet its aims. 
· The GCF should support country-driven programs. The use of these funds should be determined by developing countries and informed by sovereign, participatory planning processes.  

· Private sector participation is best decided, managed, regulated and incentivized at the national level, in the context of a national strategy.  Thus:

· The GCF should not have a stand-alone private sector window.
· The GCF should not channel money directly to multinational investors and corporations or through financial intermediaries 
· The GCF should not provide incentives directly to the private sector. 
Such actions may pose serious risks to the achievement of a country-driven process.
We urge the Transitional Committee to break from business as usual and pursue a transformational path to sustainable development and resilient communities.

